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Memorial  

Messenger 

Latest News 
 
The Urban Mission item of the month for February is crackers, i.e., saltines, etc.  Please place your donations 
in the box by the church information table. 
 
Paul Burns will present a workshop on his book, Prayer Encounters, February 1, from 7:00 to 8:30 P.M.  in the 
Fellowship Hall.  The workshop will be free and open to the Norman community.  Please inform us in advance 
if you require nursery care.  It will not be necessary to have read the book to participate in the workshop, but 
you will have the opportunity to purchase it at the workshop.  For more about Prayer Encounters, see the 
Book of the Month on page six. 
 
The annual congregational meeting will be Sunday, February 3, after worship.  Our youth will serve soup, 
salad and dessert and you will have the opportunity to donate funds to help send three of our high-school 
age youth to Triennium (see page seven for more information).  Annual Reports will be available for your 
review during lunch.  After lunch we will proceed with the meeting. 
 
The Ash Wednesday service will be February 13 at 7:00 P.M.    
 
Hymnal update: as a result of the generosity of many Memorial members and friends, we have raised more 
than sufficient funds to buy the 230 new hymnals we need.  Thank you to all who have ordered new hymnals 
and/or pew Bibles.  More information about the Bibles will be available later in the year.  We are awaiting a 
decision from the publisher of the hymnal before making final decisions about the Bibles. 
 
Many thanks to all who have generously given to our Music Director, Vince Leseney. To date, we have 
received $2,060.00 in donations to help Vince defray the expenses of participating in a clinical trial at MD 
Anderson hospital in Houston.  Your generosity is greatly appreciated.  Vince has completed the eight-week 
trial, but will still need to travel to Houston regularly for follow-up appointments.   
 
The Chancel Choir returns to its usual time, 7:00 P.M. on Wednesday, beginning February 6.  We will meet 
after the Ash Wednesday service on February 13.  Please join us as we enter the Lenten season and begin 
preparations for Easter. 
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Dear Friends, 
 
It may seem odd to some, but I really look forward to Lent.  There is something about a season that accepts 
ŀƴŘ ƘƻƴƻǊǎ ƻǳǊ ǊŜǇŜƴǘŀƴŎŜΣ ƻǳǊ ǊŜŦƭŜŎǘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ Ŧŀƭƭ ǎƘƻǊǘ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƭƛŦŜΩǎ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ŀǎ ŀ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴΣ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ 
efforts to follow a truer path of faith, that brings me comfort.  I find that a true Lenten time allows an even 
better celebration once we get to Easter!  
 
Lent begins this year on February 13th.  We will gather for a worship service on Ash Wednesday as together 
we mark ourselves as ones in need of repentance.  This literal sign of ashes on our foreheads will remind us 
that we need God and one another in our humanness.  The service will be at 7:00 and will be less than an 
hour in length.  
 
Many people like to give up something for Lent.  If that is your practice, or you would like to try it this year, 
please do so!  I have known people to give up soda, meat, chocolate and Facebook.  One friend is going to 
focus on being a nicer person. 
 
I regularly recommend a practice of adding something to your days, such as a Lenten devotion, Bible reading 
or a time of prayer.  Maybe a service project or committing to Sunday School would be something that would 
help you in your journey.  
 
aȅ ǊǳƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘǳƳō ƛǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǎŀȅ ƛǘ ōǊƛƴƎǎ ȅƻǳ ŎƭƻǎŜǊ ǘƻ DƻŘΣ ǘƘŜƴ ƛǘΩǎ ǇǊƻōŀōƭȅ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ƻǇǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ŀ 
Lenten discipline.  
 
I will be doing something that is both adding and giving up.  Each day I am adding a time of silence to my time 
at home.  I am making a commitment to turning off the TV, the computer and my phone every day for a 
ǎǇŜŎƛŦƛŜŘ ǘƛƳŜ όǇǊƻōŀōƭȅ ŦƻǊ ол ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎΧLΩƳ ǎǘƛƭƭ ƴŜƎƻǘƛŀǘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƳȅǎŜƭŦ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎύΦ  CƻǊ ƳŜΣ L ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ 
be a challenge because it is not my usual way of living, but I can also see what a benefit it will be, too.  I tend 
to want to have distractions around; this will allow me time to really see what is happening in my life. 
 
IŜǊŜΩǎ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛƴƎΣ ǘƘƻǳƎƘΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ǘƛƳŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ L ŀƳ ǳƴƘŀǇǇȅ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƴȅ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴΦ  ¢ƛƳŜǎ L ǿƛǎƘ L ŎƻǳƭŘ Ƨǳǎǘ 
forget about it and go back to my previous ways.  Because I have made a commitment, though, I will keep at 
ƛǘΣ ǾŀƭǳƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ŜǾŜƴ ƛƴ Ƴȅ ǎŜƭŦƛǎƘ ŀǘǘƛǘǳŘŜΦ  !ƴŘ L ŎŀƴΩǘ Ǝƻ ōŀŎƪΣ ǊŜŀƭƭȅΣ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǿƘŀǘ L ƘŀǾŜ ŘƻƴŜ τ
even for a few days τ will have changed me.  Even if it is just a little, one little step in the right direction 
gives me just a glimpse of those steps ahead.  
 
Not all of us will choose to observe a Lenten discipline, and this is a good thing, too.  There is a time for 
everything. 
 
May you be blessed in this Lenten season, however you choose to participate. 
Tracy 
 
  

From the Pastorõs Desk 
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/ƭŜǊƪΩǎ /ƻǊƴŜǊ 
 
Session had a busy month in January, with the following actions being taken: 

(1) Session set the date for the annual congregational meeting for Sunday, February 3, 2013, immediately 
following worship.  They also voted that a meal being provided would be a fundraiser for the three 
youth going to Triennium. 

 
(2) Rev Tracy Evans announced the committee chairs for 2013.  They are as follows:   
  Christian Education ς Harry Wright 
  Mission & Evangelism ς Ann Fayles 
  Worship & Music ς Lucy Lanning 
  Stewardship ς Bob Clarke 
  Building & Grounds ς Karen Girdner & Tim Thiessen 

Hospitality & Fellowship ς Lisa Upton (this is a new committee created by session at the 
December meeting) 

 
(3) Two session membersτKaren Girdner and Lucy Lanningτwere elected to serve on the Officer 

Nominating Committee. 
 
(4) Joan Cole was elected as Clerk of Session. 
 
(5) Mike Cole was elected as church treasurer. 
 
(6) Session elected the following as officers of the Board of Trustees: 
  President ς Ann Fayles 
  Vice President ς Jan Johnson 
  Secretary ς Lisa Upton 
  Treasurer ς Mike Cole 
 
(7) Session elected Ann Forsyth to serve on the Permanent Endowment Fund Committee. 
 
(8) Elder commissioner to Indian Nations Presbytery is Harry Wright.  His alternate is Ann Fayles. 
 
(9) Session approved the recommendation of the Worship & Music Committee to serve communion on 

the first Sunday of every month as well as the Maundy Thursday service (March 28, 2013). 
 
(10) Session approved the 2013 budget (to be presented to the congregation at the February 3rd  

congregational meeting). 
 
(11) The next stated meeting of session will be February 19, 2013 at 7:00 P.M. 

 
Joan Cole 
Clerk of Session 
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Final 2012 Stewardship Update: 
January 1 to December 31, 2012 
 
 Actual 2012 Budget 
Pledges $151,621.00 $155,000.00 
Other Income $32,805.03 $46,606.00 
Total Income $184,426.03 $201,606.00 

Total Expenses  $180,796.67 $201,606.00 

2013 Stewardship Update: 
January 1 to January 30, 2013 
 
 Actual YTD Budget YTD 2013 Budget 
Pledges $10,330.48 $12,138.66 $145,664.00  
Other Income $1,254.32 $5,029.91 $59,999.00 
Total Income $11,584.80 $17,138.57 $205,663.00 

Total Expenses  $17,126.18 $17,138.39 $205,663.00 

Worship and Music Committee 
 
 
The Worship and Music Committee is off to a busy start in planning worship for 2013. Along with our regular 
Sunday worship, the committee will be planning special services for many of the Festival days within the 
church calendar, including Holy Week, Pentecost, World Communion, All Saints Day and Christmas Eve. There 
is also the possibility of other special services if the Spirit leads us in that direction. 
 
We invite everyone to an Ash Wednesday service on February 13 at 7:00 P.M.  This will be a contemplative 
service of prayer, meditation, scripture and the imposition of ashes as we begin the season of Lent.  
 
The committee will next meet on February 24th immediately following worship. We will be planning services 
for Palm Sunday, Maundy Thursday and Easter. Anyone interested in helping in the planning of those services 
is welcome.  
 
Praise the Lord! 
 
Lucy Lanning 
Chair of Worship & Music 
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January Fellowship Events 
 
Sunday Afternoon at the Movies 
 
On Sunday, January 20, seventeen people associated with Memorial met at the church and together 
attended an excellent movieτSilver Linings Playbookτbeing shown at the Warren Theater in Moore. The 
story line is about a young man who has been discharged from a psychiatric hospital, and how he struggles to 
deal with a bipolar condition.  The cast is superb, and it is a touching story.  Following the movie, we all met 
ŀǘ ŀ ƴŜŀǊōȅ CǊŜŘŘȅΩǎ /ǳǎǘŀǊŘ ǎƘƻǇΣ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ƎƻƻŘ ŎƻƴǾŜǊǎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇΦ  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ǎƛƳƛƭŀǊ 
activities for the future: please join us if you are able. τ Harry Wright 
 
Presbyterian Youth Event 
 
Five courageous youth attended an OKC area-wide Presbyterian youth gathering on the night of Sunday, 
January 27, at First Presbyterian Church in Norman.  Our five Memorial youth joined over 50 other young 
people (middle school ς high school) for a rowdy evening of fun and games.  The youth who attended were 
Gysheilla Jangha, Elvira Sama, Mariolise Sama, Stephanie Jangha and AJ Roesel.  These five said they wanted 
to participate with this group of young people again, so watch for upcoming news about the next OKC area-
wide gathering of Presbyterian youth. τ Joan Cole 

Christian Education News 
 
Adult Sunday School Class to Begin New Series 
 
The regular adult church school class, which meets in the parlor on Sunday mornings from 9:30 to 10:30, will 
embark on a new series beginning February 10.  The series will coincide with Lent, and conclude on Palm 
Sunday, March 24.  The class will consider portions of a video series, Events that Changed History (or, to be 
precise, people involved in those events).  For seven Sundays we will view video lectures by the late Dr. Rufus 
Fears on a variety of subjects.  The titles of the lectures will be: Moses and Monotheism; The Enlightenment 
of Buddha; JesusτThe Trial of a Teacher; Constantine I Wins a Battle; Muhammad Moves to Medina; 
aƛŎƘŜƭŀƴƎŜƭƻ !ŎŎŜǇǘǎ ŀ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴΤ ŀƴŘ [ǳǘƘŜǊΩǎ bŜǿ /ƻǳǊǎŜ /ƘŀƴƎŜǎ IƛǎǘƻǊȅΦ  /ƻƳŜΣ Ƨƻƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ŦƻǊ 
great information and interesting discussion on how these religious events have impacted our world. 
 
A New Adult Sunday School Class Begins 
 
Starting Sunday, February 10, a new adult class will begin to meet.  It will be a study of Listening for God: 
Volume 2, and will meet for eight consecutive weeks (excluding Easter Sunday).  Listening for God is made up 
of the writings of eight contemporary American writers who, in one way or another, make God, religious 
devotion, theological enigma, or religious experience central to their writing.  Each chapter is about 10-15 
pages.  Volume one was the subject of a weeknight class this past fall.  The new class will be discussion-
centered, relying on the insights individual members bring in relation to their experience with the writers.  
There will also be a short video presentation which will give author profiles, and interviews with selected 
writers.  The class will meet in the Library from 9:30 to 10:30. 
 
τHarry Wright 
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The Rev. Mr. Paul M. Burns grew up in Memorial Presbyterian 
Church, and he is currently pastor of Priest Lake Presbyterian 
Church in Nashville, Tennessee. He has recently published a book 
about prayerτPrayer Encounters: Changing the World One 
Prayer at a Time.  This insightful book uses stories, reflections, 
questions to consider, and prayer challenges to show how 
individuals can bring people into direct spiritual contact with 
Jesus Christ by offering prayer in the moment to those who need 
it.  It connects intercessory prayer with real-life situations.  Rev. 
Burns will be speaking at Memorial on February 1st about his 
book.  We will have some copies of the book for sale.  This 
February book of the month can be found in the church library. 
τ Harry Wright 

Book of the Month  

This book will be displayed in the 
library during the month of 

February, and will be available to 
borrow. 

2013 Lenten Study 
 

Sundays, February 17 ς March 24 
7:00-8:00 P.M. 

 
Are there positive virtues in the seven deadly sins? Perhaps not, but there are vital, life-
affirming attributes in their opposites.  Just as every cloud has a silver lining, every vice has a 
corresponding virtue, according to Dr. Robin Meyers, minister at Mayflower Congregational 
Church in Oklahoma City and author of The Virtue in the Vice: Finding Seven Lively Virtues in the 
Seven Deadly SinsΣ ǘƘŜ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘȅΦ  aŜȅŜǊǎ ǿǊƛǘŜǎΣ ά9ƳōŜŘŘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ƛǎ 
ŀ ǊŜƳƴŀƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛƴƎǎΦέ  aŜȅŜǊΩǎ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘŦǳƭ ŀƴŀƭȅǎƛǎ ƛǎ ōǊƻŀŘ ƛƴ ǊŀƴƎŜΣ ŘŜŀƭƛƴƎ ƴƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ 
with personal virtue and vice, but also with the war on terror and the superficiality of American 
pop culture.  If you are looking for a delightful, yet challenging book for the six weeks of Lent 
this study is for you.  The book will cost $10, and will be available from Tracy Evans a week 
before our starting date.  The study is a joint venture with First Presbyterian Church of Norman 
ŀƴŘ Ct/Ωǎ ŀǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜ ǇŀǎǘƻǊΣ wŜǾΦ tŀƳ bƻǊƳƛƭŜΣ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ Ŏƻ-teaching.  Each class will be held at 
First Presbyterian Church. 
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2013  Presbyterian Youth Triennium 
άL !aέ 

Submitted by Lisa Upton 
 
Memorial Presbyterian Church is proud to announce that three of our youth have been selected to attend 
the 2013 Presbyterian Youth Triennium that will be held July 15-21 at Purdue University.  They are: Breanna 
Upton, A. J. Roesel and Elvira Sama.  
 
You may ask . . . .  What is Triennium? Think of it as youth camp on steroids, held every three years.  Entering 
freshmen through graduating seniors in high school are eligible to attend. The event is sponsored by the 
Presbyterian Church (USA) and the Cumberland Presbyterian Churches (CPC and CPCA) for the purpose of 
gathering Presbyterian and Reformed young people from all over the United States and the world for 
worship, prayer, play, and mission experiences.  It is estimated that about 4,000 youth will attend this 
incredible event this year. 
 
At Triennium, it is believed that young people are prime carriers of the hope Christians are called to possess 
and share.  The event is planned around a central theme and each day there is a sub-theme and supporting 
scriptures, speakers, conversations and mission opportunities.    The goal is to offer an experience that 
provides youth with the opportunity to explore their faith and their practices alongside those of the past and 
present faith communities. 
 
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƛǎ ǘƻ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ άL !aέ ǎǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎΣ ŀǎ ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŜŀǊƭȅ 
ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜǊǎ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎΦ ¸ƻǳǘƘ ǿƛƭƭ ƭƻƻƪ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŘŜŜǇ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘƛƻƴ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǾƛƴŜ άL !aέ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƘǳƳŀƴ άL !aέΦ  
Bill Buchanan, co-ŎƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ¢ǊƛŜƴƴƛǳƳ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǘŜŀƳ ǎǘŀǘŜŘΣ ά²Ŝ ǿŀƴǘ ȅƻǳƴƎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴǎ ǘƻ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜ 
ǘƘŜ ƴŀǘǳǊŜ ƻŦ DƻŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ WŜǎǳǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘΦ !ǎ ǘƘŜȅ ǿǊŜǎǘƭŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎŜƴǎŜ ƻŦ DƻŘ ŀƴŘ ǎŜƭŦ ƛƴ ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ ǿƻǊƭŘΣ ǿŜ 
ƘƻǇŜ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŜŀǊ DƻŘ ŎŀƭƭƛƴƎΣ άL !a ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳΣ ǇǊŜǇŀǊƛƴƎ ŀ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǘƘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ōŜ Ƴȅ ŜȅŜǎΣ ƘŀƴŘǎΣ ŀƴŘ 
ŦŜŜǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΦέ 
 
The cost of attending Triennium is $900 per youth.  The Indian Nations Presbytery will cover approximately 
$400 of this for travel and lodging which leaves our candidates, Breanna, A.J. and Elvira to pay the balance of 
Ϸрлл ŜŀŎƘΦ  ²Ŝ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ŦƻǊ aŜƳƻǊƛŀƭΩǎ ¢ǊƛŜƴƴƛǳƳ ŎŀƴŘƛŘŀǘŜǎ ōȅ ƘƻƭŘƛƴƎ 
four fundraisers. 
 
The first fundraiser will be a Soup & Salad Lunch after the worship service on February 3.  The next fundraiser 
will be a Spaghetti Dinner & Silent Auction in March.  We will be looking for donation items to be auctioned 
off. In April we are considering having a Church Yard Sale τ as you do your spring cleaning, please keep this 
fundraiser in mind.  We will also be looking for volunteers to help work this event. 
 
The fourth fundraiser will be a Picnic Lunch in the courtyard after a worship service in June.  Watch for dates 
and times as well as ways that you can contribute and help these youth reach their goal to attend Triennium 
2013.  If you have any questions about Triennium or any of the Fundraiser Events, feel free to contact Lisa 
Upton at 740-4227 or Laupton@aol.com. 
 

Youth who have attended Triennium have stated that it was a life-changing experience.  For A. J., Elvira and 

.ǊŜŀƴƴŀΣ ¢ǊƛŜƴƴƛǳƳ нлмо Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŀ ǘǊǳƭȅ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƛǘƘ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ŀǎ ŀ ȅƻǳƴƎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴ ƛƴ ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ 

world. 

mailto:Laupton@aol.com
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CCFI Update 
 
Memorial has a long-standing association with the Center for Children & Families, Inc. (CCFI), which includes 
both cash and in-ƪƛƴŘ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴǎΣ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ŜŦŦƻǊǘǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ƭŀǎǘ ǎǳƳƳŜǊΩǎ aƛƴƛ aƛǎǎƛƻƴΦ  Lƴ нлмнΣ aŜƳƻǊƛŀƭ 
gave $250.08 in cash and $200.00 in non-ŎŀǎƘ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ //CLΦ  9ȄŎŜǊǇǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ //CLΩǎ ǊŜŎŜƴǘ ǎŜƳƛ-annual 
donor update are reproduced below.  The full report is posted on the bulletin board by the church office. 


